
From: Danny Varat
To: Catherine McNicoll <CatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov>

Date: 10/3/2017 7:59:25 AM
Subject: RE: Invitation to Taiwan's 106th National Day Celebration

Nothing
 

From: Catherine McNicoll 
 
Sent: Monday, October 02, 2017 4:15 PM
 
To: Danny Varat 
Subject: FW: Invitation to Taiwan's 106th National Day Celebration
 
Invitation from the Ltgov inbox.
 
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)
 
From: Victoria Housley [mailto:victoria@teco.org] 
 
Sent: Monday, October 02, 2017 10:58 AM
 
To: Lt. Governor's Office <LtGov@scstatehouse.gov>
 
Subject: Invitation to Taiwan's 106th National Day Celebration
 
Dear Lieutenant Governor Kevin Bryant,
 
Hope this email finds you well.
 
I am writing to you on behalf of the Taipei Economic and Cultural Office in Atlanta. I wanted to check to see if you received our 
invitation to the 106th National Day Celebration on October 10th in Atlanta. Attached please find an electronic file of the invitation. 
Hope you can join us.
 
In addition, will it be possible to obtain a congratulatory letter (see attached sample) for displaying it at the event? An original copy will 
be greatly appreciated but a scanned copy will work as well if there isn't sufficient time for mailing.
 
Thank you in advance.

Best regards, 
 

Victoria Housley
Trade Specialist
 

駐亞特蘭大經濟文化辦事處
TAIPEI ECONOMIC AND CULTURAL OFFICE IN ATLANTA
 
1180 West Peachtree St., N.E., Suite 800, Atlanta, GA 30309
 
T:404-870-9375 | F:404-870-9375 | E: taiwantrade@teco.org | W: 
 
http://www.teco.org
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